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On 1 February 2023, Ambassador Nishimaki paid a courtesy visit to Hon. Tom Alweendo, 
Minister of Mines and Energy of the Republic of Namibia. 
  
During the meeting, Ambassador briefed Hon. Alweendo on Japanese Official Development 
Assistance (ODA) to Namibia, particularly in the field of education and its contribution to 
the future of Namibia. 
 
Both Hon. Alweendo and Ambassador Nishimaki are hopeful that “The Memorandum of 
Understanding” signed between the Ministry of Mines and Energy and JOGMEC (Japan 
Organization for Metals and Energy Security) in August last year will strengthen relations 
in the metal mineral resources and carbon neutral sectors as well as enhance future 
economic cooperation between Japan and Namibia. 
 


